Uber, Royal Mail and Ocado unite to oppose London’s cuts to electric vehicle congestion charge exemption
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A coalition of prominent businesses, including Uber, the AA, Royal Mail, and Ocado, has called on London Mayor Sadiq Khan to reconsider plans to scale back the exemption for electric vehicles (EVs) under the city's Congestion Charge scheme. Transport for London (TfL) is consulting on a proposal to increase the congestion charge by 20% while cutting the current 100% discount for electric cars to 25%, and raising the fee for electric vans to 50%. From Christmas 2025, electric van drivers could face the full £15 daily charge, aligning them with petrol and diesel vehicles. 
This shift has sparked significant concern among over 40 business and green groups who argue that such measures risk undermining London’s progress toward cleaner air and its ambitious 2030 goals for EV adoption. The open letter to the Mayor highlights that reducing the Cleaner Vehicle Discount (CVD) could prompt a "backslide to petrol and diesel vehicles," threatening both environmental targets and investments in essential EV infrastructure across the city. Companies like Royal Mail, which operates the UK’s largest electric delivery fleet, and Openreach, whose CEO Clive Selley emphasised the crucial role CVD incentives played in their shift to EVs, warn that this rollback could stall momentum just as EV adoption accelerates.
Uber’s UK boss, Andre Brem, described the EV exemption as "instrumental" in establishing London as a global leader in electrification. He expressed a willingness to collaborate with TfL on finding solutions that maintain the city’s leadership position. However, there is palpable anxiety over the financial implications for drivers. The planned charge increase could add up to £13.50 daily per vehicle, equating to more than £5,000 annually for full-time drivers, a cost that risks deterring many from switching to electric models. This is particularly pertinent for services like Uber, which has committed to having all London drivers fully electric by the end of 2024.
Businesses such as Ocado and the AA have also voiced fears that the removal of discounts for electric vans could disincentivise purchases of cleaner vehicles, counteracting efforts to improve public health and air quality. AA President Edmund King warned that such changes could harm both London's economy and environmental health. The share of electric vans in new sales remains low, at just 5.9% in 2023, underscoring the importance of incentives to accelerate adoption.
This growing resistance follows a shift in TfL’s policy from fully exempting electric vehicles to significantly reducing those exemptions. Despite past support from companies like Uber for measures aimed at reducing congestion and pollution, including road charging reforms backed by Mayor Khan, the current proposals have triggered a backlash from the commercial sector. The concerns centre on the potential negative impact on London’s cleaner transport transition and wider air quality ambitions.
The Mayor’s office has been approached for comment on the business community’s objections but has yet to respond publicly. The outcome of the consultation will be crucial in determining whether London continues to incentivise electric vehicle use or adopts a stricter stance that critics fear will slow the city’s progress towards net zero emissions.
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